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Notes of the Meeting

Of the

 Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 23rd May 2012

At The Tickhill Surgery 

Present:

	Mr D Robinson (ch)
	Colliery
	
	Apologies:
	

	Mrs J Hart         (Sec)
	Tickhill 
	
	
	
	
	
	Tickhill

	Mr W G Elliott    (Tr)
	Tickhill 
	
	Mr S Johnson
	Tickhill 
	
	
	Tickhill 

	Mrs N Carr
	Tickhill
	
	Mrs E Hobson
	Tickhill

	Mrs T Elliott
	Tickhill 
	
	Ms H Burke
	Tickhill 

	Mrs A Hill
	Tickhill
	
	Mrs CM Barnes
	Tickhill

	Mrs S Inman
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs P Scarrow
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs M Sheriden
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mrs J Wilkinson
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Dr David Fearns
	Senior GP Partner
	
	
	

	Dr Ian Saunders
	GP Principal
	
	
	

	Graham Daniel
	Practice Manager
	
	
	

	Julie Dodd
	Deputy PM
	
	
	


	Louise Robson
	NHS Doncaster
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Comments

	1.

	Welcome by David Robinson who introduced Louise Robson, a Health Improvement Practitioner (Advanced).
Louise spoke to the group about raising awareness of cancer in the community.
The 2008/9 campaign’s focus was lung cancer and the cough.
2011/12 campaign has built on this and extended to include bowel cancer and breast awareness.
The scheme develops and uses Community Champions.  These are volunteers from the community and to date there are 18 (3 men and 15 women). Some of these have had, or have cancer and others have been affected through family members.
They aim to raise awareness of the signs and symptoms of various cancers as well as recruit more champions for our area.
Louise gave use a quiz to test our knowledge and understanding and to raise our awareness.  She also volunteered help in terms of health leaflets and possible champions at the PPG stall on Gala day. This suggestion was gratefully accepted by Margaret on behalf of the committee as she is organising the stall.
It was unanimously agreed that this had been a worthwhile and enjoyable session.
David thanked Louise on behalf of the group.
Louise left contact details.
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	Sue Inman apologised for her late arrival to this meeting and her demeanour at the February Meeting.
David welcomed 2 new members to the committee:-
Mrs Pat Scarrow     Tickhill Practice
Mrs Norma Carr      Tickhill Practice
Discussion ensued and it was agreed that we could possibly co-opt specialists to the committee on occasions when we are preparing and analysing questionnaires.
Matters arising 
The previous minutes reported the Bank Account was open and this was inaccurate.  It is now officially open and money has been transferred in by Graham from The Medical Practice.
The minutes were then passed as a true record of the last meeting.
Mrs Elliott Proposed
Dr Fearns Seconded
Feedback from The Practice 
Online booking
Graham reported that he and Julie had visited other practices, in the area, which used online booking. A town centre practice which was on two sites and larger in terms of patient numbers was seen to be the nearest match.  In principle there are no problems but in practice our Surgery needs a little time to address issues such as renaming clinics. 
There will be technical issues around booking appointments for the nurses as different appointments require different lengths of time. It can be done for the doctors and possibly for the phlebotomists.
Graham and his team will work on this, report back on progress at the August meeting and hopefully trial the system in the Autumn.
Acoustic Panels / Privacy
Graham made contact with the one company whose information was passed to him and were given rough estimates for consideration.
Mr Crapper an Architect visited the surgery to investigate the idea of a confidential reception area for clients who did not wish to be overheard.  His suggestion of an interview booth, similar to that in the local chemists, was perceived by the practice as taking up too much floor space and limiting room for wheelchairs and prams. Mr Crapper also expressed doubt as to the benefit from acoustic panels.  
Notices are displayed at reception asking patients to stand away from the counter until it is their turn and informing patients that they can ask to speak in private and that this will be arranged.
Margaret suggested a return to the numbered disc system but for use by reception not the medical staff.  A number would be collected on entry and then people would sit until there number was called to the desk. This was discussed but as conversations could still be overheard it was decided not to adopt this system.
Sub Group Telephone system
Mr  Elliott explained that he had been given time, statistics and explanations by Graham and had tried to organise a meeting. Helen had offered to host but some of the group were unavailable on that date.  The meeting went ahead without all members and Stan agreed to pass on the comments from this sub group at the next meeting.  Unfortunately he was not able to attend the next meeting.
Margaret pointed out that if we altered our policy on contact details, such that we could all contact other members, it would make the setting up of such meetings easier.
Everyone present agreed to addresses, telephone numbers and email addresses where applicable being circulated.
Julie will enclose a list with the next minutes.
It was agreed that this sub group should try to reconvene and report back at the next meeting
Definition of terms
Graham distributed a sheet with definitions of the terms Chaperone, Patient’s Advocate, Patient’s friend.  
In terms of the Patients’ Charter suggested at the last PPG meeting it is important that we do not confuse anyone by using the wrong terminology.
Patients Charter
Graham distributed copies of a draft suggestion for a Patients’ Charter, drawn up and added into the Practice Leaflet by Jan.  He explained that The Practice had to give certain information on the Patient’s Leaflet and that the layout of this print out would need to change.  That being accepted he suggested that each member should read the leaflet and bring it to the next meeting where it would be discussed.
Bank Account and Claims
The treasurer distributed a statement of account as at May 23rd 2012 and asked the group to consider the two bills received for payment from Mrs J Hart and Mr D Robinson both for stationery.  
Motion to pay 
Proposed   Dr Fearns
Seconded  Dr Saunders
Motion Passed 
Tickhill Gala
Margaret Sheridan originally suggested a PPG stall at the Tickhill Gala to hand out information on the PPG and to sign up people for the wider group.  Emily Hobson stated that she would help when this was raised at the April meeting. Margaret reaffirmed her willingness to do this and asked for volunteers to help.  The chairman and secretary stated they were unavailable, Graham said he would provide lots of health leaflets and do all the copying of PPG forms and leaflets, Jan said she would help for some of the time, if circumstances allowed, but no other offers of help were forthcoming. The Chairman and Margaret thanked Graham for his help.
Any other business
Mary Barnes had asked for an update on the request for chairs with arms in the consulting rooms and requested arms on the ends of the benches in the waiting room at Tickhill.
The group were informed that all consulting rooms now had a chair with arms to assist with mobilization from sitting to standing. However they felt one arm at the end of a bench was unlikely to assist to any great degree and these were unlikely to be fitted.
AGM
This is calendared for Oct 17th 2012.
The treasurer provided costings for various rooms available for hire and it was agreed that the AGM would be held in the Larger of the Methodist Church Rooms at 6.15pm  on 17.10.2012. Bill as treasurer will book and pay for this.

Satisfaction Survey
Over the last several years The Practice has used a specialist bought in Patient Satisfaction Survey.  The question was asked as to whether or not the PPG  thought the practice should buy in to this survey again for Sept /Oct.
The advantages of statistics being done by the company, a statistically significant sample being ensured, the ability to compare the findings directly with those from previous years and with the National Average were explained by Graham.
It was agreed that this should be done and also that a small survey should be developed by a sub group and put to the PPG for consideration in the future
Inter care
Jan Hart gave out information about Inter care, an organisation which collects unused prescription drugs from GP surgeries and dispatches them to Africa and asked if The Practice was in a position to join the scheme.  Unfortunately the premises could not house a secure store for drugs and thus it would not be possible.
Pushchairs and prams
Julie raised the issue of pushchairs and prams in the waiting room at Tickhill.  Up to 14 at a time have been counted and they do present a hazard in terms of access and exit especially in the event of a fire.  The Colliery practice building has an indoor pram park and so does not face the same problem.
It was agreed that leaving prams and pushchairs unattended outside presented a risk of theft. 
The Health Visitors will be moving premises shortly and it was agreed to wait and see if this eased the problem.
Cancellation of the July meeting
The PPG should have a Vice chair to chair meetings when the Chairman is unable to attend.  No one present at this meeting was prepared to be Vice chair and so the July meeting was cancelled on the basis that Chairman would be unavailable.
Date of next meeting 
August 15th 2012  6.15 at The Colliery Practice


	
	















Date of next meeting:  Wednesday February 29th 2012 at Tickhill








